Minutes
Greenbrier Elementary
Date | time April 11, 2023 | Meeting called to order by Hannah
Principal’s Report
· The 4th grade had a fun field trip to the planetarium.
· The Science Guys event was a lot of fun.  The kids seemed to enjoy it.
· A star cash reward was lunch with the principal.  This happened at the beginning of April.  Everyone enjoyed it.
· The kindergarten classes will take a field trip to the Catoctin Zoo this month.
· Fifth grade will have their middle school orientation this week.  
· The new slide was installed. The kids are enjoying it.
· Report cards go home this Friday and have been uploaded onto Parent Vue.
· A new ELA program (CKLA) will be implemented next school year.  Teachers are allowed to pilot it this last marking period.  They have new materials and resources with this program.
· June 5th will be fifth grade fun day.
· Field day will take place on May 26th.
· Mrs. Plasterer also talked about PBIS.  She is the head of this program.  She stated that behavior is pretty good at our school.  PBIS is a county wide program; however, each school is allowed to implement it however it works best for their school.  They’ve been figuring out what to tweak to make it work best for our students.  Each classroom is having conversations and setting goals about what specific behavioral challenges they should be working on.  Each classroom will have different goals.  These goals will be displayed on bulletin boards in the cafeteria so the encore teachers and cafeteria staff can also participate and know what goals each class is working on.  PBIS has rewards for earning star cash.  It is being reworked so that a spirit day will take place every month that all students get to participate in.  The reward will have to be earned in order to participate.  Mrs. Plasterer is asking for $100 from the PTA to help fund the monthly rewards.  Paul motioned to fund the PBIS up to $100.  It was seconded by Amy.  Mrs. Plasterer will turn in receipts to the PTA and we will reimburse her up to $100.  
Treasurer’s Report
· We currently have $8119 in the account.  
· We have had 10 teacher reimbursements.
· The flower power fundraiser made $830 in profit.
· Bonnie’s Restaurant Night made $200.  
· Property Taxes were paid.
· We need to reimburse for the donut event for the purchase of the drinks.  Rachel motioned and Amy seconded.
· We ordered 29 dozen donuts for the Donuts with Dudes event.  230 people RSVP’d for it.  The donuts cost $297.25.  
· An audit will be done after June 30th to end out the school year.  

Old Business
· Yearbook is almost done.  The last meeting will be April 13th.  This will be a pizza party for the students who helped.  The yearbook is due April 20th.  There was some confusion with the pictures that were sent to the yearbook committee about which teachers sent them.  Keri is coming in this week to take pictures of new kids for the yearbook.  Keri suggested we buy 10 extra yearbooks for anyone who missed ordering a yearbook.  We also give one yearbook to the office to keep.  Pam motioned for the purchase of 10 extra yearbooks.  Jolee seconded the motion.  
· The Flower Power order is processing.  We will do an afternoon pick up for any purchases that cannot be sent home.  
· Bonnie’s Red Byrd night was a success.  We made $200 from the event.  
· Administrative Assistant Day is April 26th.  A gift card has been purchased and there was a card for everyone to sign at the meeting.  
· School Nurse’s Day is May 10th.  There was a card for attendees to sign for the school nurses.  
· Square 1/Art to Remember- Art to Remember will do one big shipment to the school for free.  Orders for square 1 were down this year. We are wondering if it is because everyone has to pay shipping to their house.  We decided to try this new company to see if it makes a difference.  Holly will contact the company to get this project started at the beginning of the year.  
· Teacher Appreciation Week- We will need a total of $350 approved for the week.  The candy bar will need $150 to purchase the candy and baskets for the teachers.  The coffee and donuts will cost about $200.  Paul motioned to approve $350 for teacher appreciation week.  Pam seconded the motion.   Mrs. Plasterer also suggested a favorite Friday for next year where we send the teachers a questionnaire where they fill out some of their favorite things (drink, food, candy, flower, place to shop, etc.) and parents can gift them one of their favorite things.  These events will take place May 8th-12th.  
· Goodies with the Gals- Muffins cost $4.48 per 6 count of muffins.  The muffins are large and can probably be cut in half.  We also talked about getting cinnamon buns ($8.98 per 8 count) and pastries ($9.98 per 9 count).  We decided to do a variety of pastries, cinnamon buns and muffins.  Rachel motioned for $300 to be approved to purchase the food for the event.  Jolee seconded the motion.
Board Nominations
The voting will take place next month.  The nominations are open until we vote.  Currently, the nominations are as follows:
President:  Rachel Souders
VP:  Brittany Buhrman
Treasurer:  Holly Leatherman
Secretary:  Paul Guerin
Membership:  Pam Dodd
School Store:  Holly Leatherman
Yearbook: We should send out a letter to the 4th grade parents to see if anyone is interested in taking on yearbook next year.  
Next Meeting
Next Meeting will be May 16th at 6 PM.  The date is the 3rd Tuesday because of a conflict of schedule.  
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